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Repsol YPF’s ADSs to be delisted from the New York Stock 
Exchange  

 

Repsol YPF’s Board of Directors resolved to delist its ADSs from the New 
York Stock Exchange (NYSE) and terminate the registration of the 
ordinary shares and ADSs with the U.S. Securities and Exchange 
Commission (SEC) under the U.S. Securities Exchange Act of 1934, as 
amended (the 1934 Act) after the completion of all required legal steps.  
 
Repsol YPF’s Board of Directors made the decision based on its 
assessment of, among other factors, the relatively low trading volume of 
its securities in the United States (due to, among other factors, the 
markets development, the capital flows deregulation and the introduction 
of the euro), the availability of appropriate protection for its shareholders 
and for the investor community offered by the current Spanish legal 
regime and the European Union regulated markets regulation and 
supervision framework, and the savings in costs and administrative efforts 
that would result from the termination of certain information reporting 
obligations pursuant to the 1934 Act. 
 
Repsol YPF intends to delist the ADSs by filing a Form 25 with the SEC on 
or about February 22nd, 2011 and expects that the last day of trading of 
the ADSs on the NYSE will be March 4th, 2011. Repsol YPF intends to 
maintain its American Depositary Receipt facility and after this date, 
Repsol YPF’s ADSs will continue to be traded on the over-the-counter 
market. Repsol YPF intends to terminate its reporting obligations and 
deregister with the SEC by filing Form 15F as soon as possible thereafter. 
 
Repsol YPF reserves the right, for any reason, to delay these filings or to 
withdraw them prior to their effectiveness, and to otherwise change its 
plans with respect to the delisting, deregistration and termination of 
reporting requirements. 
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Repsol YPF’s ordinary shares will continue to trade on its primary trading 
market (the Automated Quotation System of the Spanish Stock Exchanges 
and all the Spanish Stock Exchanges) and on the Buenos Aires Stock 
Exchange in Argentina. Therefore, the Company will continue to be 
subject to the Spanish and Argentine reporting, transparency and 
corporate governance obligations and to Spanish accounting standards. 
The Group will also continue to use the guidelines and framework of the 
SEC definition for proved reserves to report its proved oil and gas 
reserves. The information required to be made available pursuant to Rule 
12g3-2(b) under the 1934 Act will be made available in English on Repsol 
YPF’s website at www.repsol.com. 
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